## Daytona Beach Police Department **Bravo Platoon District II**

## MEMORANDUM

TO: Craig Capri, Chief of Police (via Chain of Command)

Timothy Blowers, Sergeant- Patrol Supervisor

SUBJECT: **Concerning Comments** 

DATE: March 28, 2018

It has been brought to my attention that Officers on Bravo shift are bringing up some complaints in regards to Sergeant Sellix. Most of the complaints revolve around his management style and the fact that he "micro manages" officers on the shift and how they handle calls. While the complaints in this area in some aspects are justifiable concerns for them, as they want to be treated as senior officers and trusted for their abilities to handle calls professionally, using their training and experience.

A deeper look into their concerns after speaking with Lt. Garvin and Captain Lee does revolve around some inappropriate actions on the part of Sergeant Sellix that has also been leading to moral issues on the shift. This particular behavior has occurred when officers were not free to walk away on their own accord (during briefing). In particular, Sergeant Sellix made inappropriate comments in regards to an officer and his wife during mandated morning shift briefing.

A couple officers mentioned the briefing incident later on as being inappropriate but they seemed to be more upset over his managing style.

RECEIVED 04/03/18

Sa. Lapi

C.A. Capri